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Region News 

 
The very busy AANR-West booth at the LA Travel and Adventure 
Show. 

Nude Recreation Booth at L.A. 
Travel Show Draws a Large and 
Enthusiastic Crowd 
AANR-West once again sponsored a booth at the show to 
talk to those attendees interested in exploring the places 
and opportunities for nude recreation around the western 
USA. This year the Travel Show drew close to 50,000 
visitors over the weekend of February 15 &16. 
The Travel Show was held at the LA Convention Center.  
There were just over 500 booths and workshops featuring 
different travel destinations from around our nation and 
the world, plus various travel products.  
Our booth was strategically located on the intersection of 
two main aisles, so we got maximum foot traffic 
exposure. We gave out several hundred brochures and 
handouts from virtually all the clubs and resorts in the 
west. One of the main attractions to the booth was our 
banner and flyers for the World Naked Bike Ride. Many 
people who don’t consider themselves nudists were 
excited and interested in the ride. (The ride through 
downtown Los Angeles is scheduled for Saturday June 
27.) 

 

We also had a prize wheel to 
giveaway promotional items from 
AANR-West. The most popular 
prize wheel giveaways were the 
water bottles and the gel writing 
pens. Kids of all ages loved winning 
beach balls. 

 We also gave away “Nudist and I Vote” buttons, but only 
to people who promised to wear them the rest of the day 
around the exhibit hall. Wearing the pins prompted 
interest around the exhibit hall and drove business to our 
booth as others wanted their own pin. 

Over 150 people signed up for the raffle prizes provided 
by the Clothing-Optional Home Network. They gave 
away 2-night stays at two of their B&B’s, Arroyo Del Sol 
in Altadena. We also had a weekend stay and two beach 
towels donated by Glen Eden for the raffle. 

End of Year AANR Membership 
Numbers Announced 
The AANR main office in Kissimmee, FL has released 
the final membership numbers as of December 31,2019. 
AANR gained a net of 161 members for the year, 
bringing the new total to 30,250.  This breaks down to 
59% are members from 175 clubs across the US and 
Canada, and 41% are Associate members who are not 
affiliated with any club.  
AANR West lost a net of 11 members, most of that 
coming from Glen Eden, which has not yet fully 
recovered from the fires and floods of year ago. Of the 
clubs with over 15 members, the largest gain in the West 
was at Wasatch Naturists in Utah which almost doubled 
its size to 35.  

Statistically, AANR-West has 24% of all AANR 
members nationally. The breakdown by AANR-West 
state: 

Regional States Clubs Associates 

AZ          731             458  

CA       3,566          1,014  

CO          518             198  

HI            11               36  

NM            91               59  

NV          136             136  

UT            53               77  

WY             5               18  

Western Mexico             1                 8  

72% of AANR-West members belong to clubs, and 28% 
are non-affiliated Associate members. California has 61% 
of all AANR-West club members and 50% of all 
Associate members.   
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Results of Annual Member Survey 
Show Interesting Results 
Despite some difficulties with the email system a few 
weeks ago, we received several dozen replies.  We 
compiled the answers sent by our members with the 
following results (not everyone voted in each question): 

Would you attend these types of nudist activities? 

 

Not 
Interested 

Not 
Likely Maybe Probably Yes 

Backyard Pool /  
Hot Tub         22 

Visit a nudist park 
or club         20 

Nude Camping   4 4   14 

Hot Springs or Lake   2 2 6 12 

Nude Hiking   4 2 2 12 

Visit a Nude Beach    4 16 

Movie Night     4 8 10 

Nude Yoga 2 2 6 4 10 

Nude Bowling   2 2 2 16 

Nude Sailing,      8 6 6 

(Korean) Spa Event 2 2 4 8 4 
Women-only 

Gathering 4  2 2  2 2 

Nude Cruise   4 8 8 

What other activities would you like to attend? 
Nude archery, Nude baseball, frisbee golf, nude restaurant, 
Nude escape room, pool parties, 5K, nude campouts 

Have you visited these nudist parks? 

 

Not  
Yet 

Didn’t  
like it 

It's  
OK 

Very  
nice 

A 
Favorite! 

Glen Eden Sun Club 6  6 4 2 

Olive Dell Ranch 10 2  6 4 

De Anza Springs Resort 8   6 6 

Mira Vista Resort 8  2 8  

Shangri-La Ranch 4 2 8 6 2 

Mountain Air Ranch 10   8  

Laguna del Sol 6    12 

Lupin Lodge 2  4 3 6 

Sequoians 12  6   

How far from home are you comfortable driving to 
attend a nudist activity? 

2 No more than 25 miles 

8 50 miles ok 

20 100 miles ok 

16 250 miles ok 

8 500 miles 

8 Over 500 miles 

 

 

Don’t 
Like It 

Not so 
much 

I Feel 
Neutral 

Very  
nice 

A 
Favorite! 

Monthly AANR Bulletin 
Magazine 

  4 20 12 

Monthly AANR-West 
Newsletter 

 2 2 6 19 

Scholarship Program 2 2 4 10  

Passport Program  2 8 6 6 

Kids Kamp 4 2 8 4  

Legislative Watch   8 6 8 

Promoting Nudist Rights    10 8 

Support for Free the Nipple   8 4 4 

Support for World Naked 
Bike Ride 

  6 6 6 

Support for More Nude 
Beaches 

  2 8 2 

What other activities would you like AANR-West 
to do/not do? 
• Be more prominent in defending/expanding nudist 

rights 
• AANR should participate in TNS (Naturist Society) 

Gatherings 
• Hold more events in Northern California 
• More AANR-West sponsored events and conventions 
• More information tables at clubs 

What other things can we do to improve AANR 
and AANR-West? 
• More active support for pro-nudist legislation, 
• Whenever temperature is over 70 degrees, “clothing 

optional” should be “nude only” at clubs 
• Set up better Internet Search so we can find nude 

clubs, restaurants, B&B, gyms, restaurants, local 
clubs, etc. 

• Worried about financial viability of AANR and 
AANR-West 

• More public surveys. Especially about attitude of 
families and kids participation 

• More effort to change societal stigma about nudity 
• I appreciate you doing a survey to see what 

everyone’s preferences are 
 

Should AANR-West accept product advertising 
in our newsletter and on our web site? 
 

Yes 12  No 4 

• Check all Social Media that you use: 
16 Facebook 3 Instagram 
14 Meetup 2 Pinterest 
12 YouTube 2 Tumblr 
7 MeWe 2 Nextdoor 
6 LinkedIn 1 Vimeo 
4 Skype 1 Flickr 
4 Twitter   
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What Kind of Device Do You Use Most 
Often to Access the Internet? 

6 Cell phone 
2 PDA 
12 Laptop 
6 Desktop 
4 Pad Device 

 

Do you enjoy these party themes? 

 

Not 
Interested It's OK Very nice 

A  
Favorite! 

Cooking competitions 4 4  6    

Costume parties / contests  6 6 2   

Athletic events   6 2 6 

Active Games   4 4 6 

Table games   6 6   

Ice cream social  2 2 4 6  

Holidays   2 10 2  

What other party themes might you enjoy? 
• Horseshoe tournament (2) 
• Massage night (1) 
• Cycling (5) 
• Dancing lessons (2) 
• Inter-club Sports Tournaments (6) 
In conclusion, we hope the clubs will review these survey 
answers and perhaps amend some of their event calendars 
to more people through their gates. 

Scholarship Period Ends April 30 
for College-bound Applicants 

 

As we announced last 
month, the AANR-West 
Scholarship Program has 
been expanded to cover 
not only those who want to  

attend a college, but also a vocational or technical training 
school; open to all ages, anyone seeking continued 
education. 
College-bound applicants still need to submit their 
application to AANR-West by the April 30 deadline, 
however vocation school reimbursement can apply any 
time.   There will still be up to two college scholarships 
of $2,000 each awarded every June (we formally 
announce the winners at the annual summer convention in 
July).  
Second, since vocational schools, run courses year-round 
applications can be submitted at any time. This money is 
on a first come first serve basis.  
The application form may be found on our website 
at: www.aanrwest.org/scholarhip.html. 

AANR-West Kids’ Camp 
Program Coming Together: No 
Child Should Be Turned Away 
As we reported last month, the AANR-West Kids Camp 
will be held June 21-25 at De Anza Springs. It is open to 
children between ages 8 and 16, with activities designed 
for different age brackets, depending who signs up.  
We have confirmed the camp will have several 
experienced youth counsellors to guide these activities. 
Parents are encouraged to help supervise also, especially 
if their participating children are under age 12.  
These include pool games, various arts and crafts, sports 
competitions, cooking, and a talent show. There will also 
be a beach trip. 
The camp is intended for the children and grandchildren 
of AANR members, but guest children will not be turned 
away.  
Although the final prices have not been determined yet, 
organizers say it will probably be in the $200 range per 
child. We are asking the clubs to pitch in and help 
subsidize the fee for children from their own members, if 
possible. If a child cannot afford the fee, other financial 
arrangements or work tradeoffs can be made. Again, we 
don’t want any kid who wants to come to be turned away 
The full activity itinerary and pricing information will be 
discussed at the upcoming Board of Directors meeting 
March 14 at De Anza Springs. 

Last Call for 2019-20 AANR West 
Nudist Passports 
We want to remind everyone there is still an additional 5 
months to go before the deadline to send in your 
information. Plenty of time to visit more clubs and nudist 
resorts! 
The AANR-West staff is starting to collect some nice 
prizes for the Passport raffle, to be held this July. Your 
deadline to submit your tear offs to our AANR-West 
office is no later than July 1. 
If you are not familiar with the program, 
AANR members are encouraged to visit 
as many clubs as possible and having 
your Passport book stamped whenever 
you visit a new club. Each different club 
you visit entitles you to a raffle ticket for 
the July drawings.   
Most clubs are selling the books (recommended price $5), 
or it can be purchased on the AANR-West website online 
at  
https://www.aanrwest.org/nudist-passport-program.html 
Mail your raffle entries (the back section of the passport 
book) to:   

AANR-West Passports 
23679 Calabasas Rd #966  
Calabasas, CA 91201 
 

http://www.aanrwest.org/scholarhip.html
https://www.aanrwest.org/nudist-passport-program.html
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AANR International 

 
Executive Director Erich Schuttauf addresses the Trustees. 

AANR Trustees Meet in Florida 
By Gary Mussell, AANR-West President 
Our Western Region’s Trustee was unable to attend the 
recent Mid-Winter AANR meeting in Florida. Since I had 
to be there anyway for the Regional President’s meeting, I 
was called to step up and represent the region at the Big 
Table.  The meeting, held February 7-8, covered the usual 
committee reports from Strategic Planning, Marketing, 
Public Relations, and Government Affairs.  Some of the 
highlights: 
AANR Budget 
The Trustees passed its annual budget which includes $ 
44,000 up front expense for the new Impexium database 
system, and a $22,000 expense to cover the May biannual 
elections. They are only project a $ 3500 savings per 
month from converting to an electronic Bulletin magazine 
because most members have indicated they want to 
continue with a printed copy. 
Impexium 
The Executive Director Erich Schuttauf presented a one-
hour review of the new data entry software and he showed 
some of the capabilities of the new system. He said he 
thinks most of the screens will be intuitive and not require 
much instruction.  I offered to help with a training book, 
since that is my professional background. 
Unfortunately. the system will NOT have automatic 
renewals, as was hoped last summer. Erich said  the 
complexities of dues collection at the club level make this 
impossible. I am not sure why they can’t do this for just 
the Associates since they are direct pay, but the office 
says they will figure it out after the system goes fully 
operational by the end of March.  The dues renewal part 
of the system is operational currently but not the Query 
function and other management features which the 
regions are anxious to use. 
Government Affairs (GAT) 
There was a long discussion about some legislation 
introduced around the country. The most important thing 

discussed under GAT was the introduction of a bill in the 
Florida legislature to legalize “clothing-optional” 
beaches in the state.  All the beaches there have been 
negotiated by local nudist groups on a one-by-one 
arrangement with local cities and counties.  Two years 
ago, an economic study revealed that nudist tourists bring 
in over a billion dollars in revenue to the state.  That got 
their attention so now legislators are interested! A 
lobbyist was hired by AANR Florida, South Florida 
Beaches, and the BEACHES Foundation to help the bill 
through the required committees.  The lobbyist, Ramon 
Maury, spoke to the Trustees on Saturday morning and 
described what he was doing and the possibility of getting 
the bill approved. That was worth the whole trip as it gave 
me ideas for the Western Region.  
President’s Council 
The presidents from the seven AANR regions met for 
about an hour, privately, to discuss issues of concern and 
to share some of their marketing ideas. One of the best 
ideas, from the Texas region, is an event patch to iron 
onto a beach towel. We are considering it for the clubs in 
the Western Region. 
Hall of Fame 
Having nothing else to do, I also sit on the AANR Hall of 
Fame Committee, seeking individuals worthy of the honor 
for their lifetime achievements. The 2020 selection 
process has begun. Please submit to me any names you 
think worthy of the honor before the May 1 deadline. 

AANR-West Board to Meet at De 
Anza Springs 
Each March, the AANR-West Board of Directors meet to 
discuss policy issues and to check the progress on our 
planned activities for the year.  The meeting will be held 
Saturday March 14 at De Anza Spring Resort in Jacumba, 
CA, about an hour’s drive east of San Diego. 
All AANR-West members are invited to participate in the 
discussions and to contribute their own ideas. 
A packet of information was sent to all club presidents via 
email the last week in February. Please read it in advance 
and bring a printed copy with you to the meeting. 
On the planned agenda is: 
• A workshop to plan the details and pricing for the 

Kids’ Camp scheduled June 21-25 at De Anza. 
• A review of our current regional web site with 

recommendations for improvements. 
• A review of our trade show schedule for the 

remainder of the year and of the giveaway items and 
literature distributed at them. 

• A review of the 2019 final budget numbers and 
progress report on the 2020 Profit and Loss 
projections. 

• Decisions about the Passport program for 2020-21. 
• Decisions about the locations of future Board 

meetings and conventions. 
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Club News 
The following information is extracted from the newsletters, 
tweets, and emails from various clubs around our region. Have 
a club event happening? We want to know about it! Send your 
email or text to us at information@aanrwest.org. 

To All Clubs: We Still Need Your 
Club Materials and Giveaway Items 
for Our 2020 Trade Show Booths 
Each year we ask our clubs to send us club brochures, 
event schedules, discount passes, and giveaway items 
(hats, T-shirts, towels) we can use as prizes.  
Thanks to Glen Eden and Lupin for sending us material 
last month, but we need the other clubs to respond also! 
Please send these to us right away to our regional 
address here: 

23679 Calabasas Rd #966  
Calabasas, CA 91201 

Here is our confirmed schedule (so far) for the first 4 
months of 2020: 
March 11-12 – California Parks and Recreation Show, 
Long Beach Convention Center. 

The show brings in 5,000 employees, superintendents 
and managers representing parks and beaches, and 
gives us a chance to talk to them about nude recreation 
inside the state park system. 

April 19 – Earth Day Fair, Balboa Park, San Diego. 
The largest Earth Day event in the state attracts 70,000 
people for one day. We get to promote nude recreation 
to a younger generation who are always interested. 

Apr 26 Bare Burro 5K Run, Olive Dell Ranch, Colton  
About 400 runners are expected. We will have an 
information table where we can distribute literature 
about your club, spiffs, and discount coupons.  We will 
also be stuffing some items into a gift bag for all 
runners (see story next page). 

June 27 World Naked Bike Ride – Los Angeles 
About 500 riders are expected for this annual 3-hour 
ride through downtown LA. All legal, with a police 
escort! Information tables will be set up at the staging 
area. 

Laguna del Sol Reservation Day 
Set for March 21 
Saturday, March 21 is the annual Reservation Day at 
Laguna del Sol. Because the club sells out of camping and 
RV spots early for many of its weekends, especially the 
major ones like Nudestock and Naked Man, the club 
instituted a lottery-style raffle for all spot reservations 
throughout the year.  
Persons interested can pick up their raffle ticket in the 
office and then turn in their form with their date requests. 
The drawing will be held at 2 pm on 3/21 and locations 
reserved in order of how names are drawn.  There is no 
limit as to how many dates a person may request. 

Glen Eden Celebrates Its Cribbage 
Tournament of Champions 
By Jan Hansen, Glen Eden Sun Club 
The play was friendly, fierce, festive, yet somber. Seven 
competitors vied for the title of champion in the first-ever 
Lee Leslie Memorial Cribbage Tournament of Champions 
on Saturday, December 28, at the Glen Eden Sun Club in 
Temescal Valley, California.  
Those who knew and loved him, those who had won and 
lost to “Mr. Lucky” or “Mr. Sixteen” as he was 
affectionately known, came to compete and honor him in 
the best way possible: by playing cribbage. 
The eventual winner in the double-elimination tournament 
was Jan Hansen, his “Number One Pupil.” In a hair-
raising, nail-biting finish, she “dealt” previously 
undefeated Brenda Detwiler her only two losses in the 
tournament. The cut card of the final hand determined the 
outcome, since both games were incredibly close, and the 
players were evenly matched. Shawn Sones came in third. 
There was a consensus that Lee must have had a hand 
(pun intended) in the outcome since his “girls” managed 
to knock the boys out of contention for first and second 
place. 
The names of the first- and second-place winners will be 
engraved on a permanent plaque featuring a photo of Lee 
playing cribbage, which ran in the 2019 Glen Eden 
calendar. Ironically, the month in which it appeared was 
April, the very month Lee passed away. The plaque will 
be displayed in Piper Hall. 
Tournaments are played the second Sunday of every 
month at 11 a.m. in the Piper Hall Patio. There is a $5 
entry fee, with first and second place winners awarded 
prizes. They, along with the third-place winner, also 
qualify to compete in the year-end Lee Leslie Memorial 
Cribbage Tournament of Champions.  

AANR Bulletin to Feature Non-
Landed Clubs in Monthly Column 
The AANR Bulletin runs a monthly article highlighting 
AANR's non-landed clubs. To get your non-landed club 
and activities featured, contact Donna Mollan at 
donnamollan@gmail.com with information about events, 
your location, and other promotions. 

mailto:information@aanrwest.org
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Mountain Air 
Holds Annual 
“Do You Want 
to Build a 
Snowman?” 
Event 
By Michael Webb,  
MAR Board President 
On Saturday, January 18, 
thirty Mountain Air Ranch 

 (MAR) members and friends showed up at the clubhouse 
to build a snowman. This was our third year hosting this 
event and participation has grown larger every time.  
We started with food! The potluck was well attended and 
the German glühwein (“glow wine”) was exceptionally 
tasty this year. Thanks to all who contributed. 
For the snowman contest, there were three craft stations 
set up. A special shout out and thank you to Dee as she 
instructed origami and snowflake cutting for 2 hours at 
the first station. The second table was set up for coloring. 
The third area was where the building of the snowmen 
and snowwomen took place.  
Our Winners: The event ended with judges awarding 
Molly first place, followed by Kelsey and Zuri coming in 
close behind.  
Afterwards, the group played a Hang A Snowman word 
game. All in all, a successful event for a brisk January day 
at the Ranch.  

Olive Dell Ranch Announces 10th 
Annual 5K Nude Run April 28 
COLTON, Calif. – Olive Dell Ranch has announced 
Sunday, April 28 will be the date for its eleventh annual 
nude running race, the Bare Burro 5K Trail Run.  

Last year was their largest turnout yet, with close to 400 
people lining up at the starting gate. About the same 
number are expected this year. You can register at: 
http://www.olivedellranch.com/bburro/. Prices: 

• $40/person until March 15  
• $45/person from Mar 16 to Apr 24 
• $55 registration on day of the run.  
If you want to camp all weekend and also compete in the 
Naked Beer Mile Race the day before the 5K, the 
complete package including grounds fees are: 
• $100.00 per person until March 15 
• $115.00 per person March 16 – 23 
Running shoes are strongly recommended for runners on 
the gravel and dirt course, but nudity is not an "option," 
it's a requirement for the race. 

"The Bare Burro is a 5K like no other," Olive Dell Ranch 
owner Becki Kilborn said. More information in next 
month’s AANR-West newsletter. 

Shangri La Ranch Hosts a 
“Celebrating Logan” Blood Drive 
By Cyndi Faber and Jeff Tendick 
At age 17, Logan Malone started having trouble 
breathing.  After an ER visit Logan was transported to 
Phoenix Children’s Hospital where he received a 
devastating diagnosis: Soft Cell Undifferentiated – 
Spindle Cell Sarcoma.  Cancer had spread to his lungs 
and bones.   
Over the next eight weeks, Logan bravely endured two 
rounds of chemotherapy and several blood transfusions. 
Logan said his final goodbye to his parents, family and 
friends on October 28, 2019.  
Logan’s parents, Al and Christi Lambie, are fulltime 
residents of Shangri La Ranch. 
To honor Logan, thirty members & guests of Shangri-La, 
as well as members of the New River community, 
registered to donate their blood on Sunday February 23, in 
his memory. The results were 25 successful donations: 22 
were of whole blood and 3 were so called “power red” 
donations.  
[Editor’s Note: A Power Red donation is a concentrated 
dose of red cells, and it allows one to safely donate two 
units of red blood cells during one donation to help more 
patients.] 
The Red Cross staff overseeing the event said the donated 
blood donated will be used to helping 55 Phoenix 
Hospital patients. 
This is the second year in a row Shangri-La has sponsored 
a blood drive. The club found it a great way to reach out 
to the nearby community; Since nudists’ blood is just a 
good as anyone else’s. it can give your club some positive 
publicity.  
If you club is not capable of hosting a drive itself, try to 
find a local blood drive and organize a group of members 
to donate under your club’s name. 

 
Logan Lambie (left). 

  

http://www.olivedellranch.com/bburro/
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Government Affairs 
Good News… 
Florida 
Florida Free Beaches has seen several bills introduced that 
amend existing Florida law so that “clothing-optional” 
beach can become legal in the state.  SB 850, SB 1018, and 
HB 0675 direct state agencies to work with Visit Florida to 
develop a pilot program where three state owned parks will 
be "set apart" or designated as clothing optional. In 
addition, the proviso will direct the Department to modify 
their rules. 
As a backup plan, in case the three bills cited above get 
stalled or blocked in committee, nudists there are working 
to get some proviso language inserted in the state’s main 
budget bill by amendment.  
Members of AANR and several other Florida Beach 
organizations visited the state capitol in January to quietly 
lobby in favor of clothing-optional beaches, citing the 
recent Economic Impact study that showed nudist tourism 
brings in over $1 billion a year in state tax revenue.   

Bills We are Watching… 
Very similar bills have been introduced in three different 
states last month that propose penalties for taking or 
sharing nude photos. Bills like these often are magnets for 
unfriendly amendments that often target public nudity. We 
also have to be careful about penalty creep when a certain 
offense goes from one felony to a worse felony, for 
example, just to make the legislator sound stronger on 
crime. In general, AANR has no problem voyeuristic-type 
bills as long as the definition does not spill over into 
nudists taking photos of each other or their own family 
member. Two of these bills are in our region: 
Arizona 
HB 2703 - This proposed law allows a civil penalty after 
an alleged invasion of privacy caused by any unauthorized 
capture and dissemination of “a live visual image, sound or 
other physical impression that is captured or taken in this 
state after December 31, 2020.” Existing Arizona law 
already addresses civil remedies for theft of property. 
For example, a person who uses a drone that invades 
privacy and takes unauthorized images of a “private, 
personal or familial activity” such as someone sunbathing 
nude in a backyard or at a lake could be the target for a 
civil suit under this proposed new section.  
Wyoming 
HB 48 - This bill makes it a felony to use any device to 
take “intimate” photos of another person without their 
consent. The bill is cosponsored by 10 House and 2 
Senators, so it will be hard to justify any opposition to this 
“voyeur” bill, especially in an election year. 
As defined, "intimate area" means any portion of a person's 
pubic area, buttocks, vulva, genitals, female breast or 
undergarments intended to cover those portions. "Intimate 
area" does not include intimate areas visible through a 
person's clothing or intimate areas knowingly exposed in 
public. 

In Other News… 

Japanese Smartphone Introduced 
That Uses AI to Keep Users from 
Taking Nude Photos 
02/20/20 - Japanese company Tone Mobile has released a 
new smartphone that has a “Smartphone Protection” 
feature that prevents users from shooting or saving 
“inappropriate” (i.e. “naked”) photos. 

According to the press release issued by the company, the 
system is powered by what Tone Mobile calls “TONE 
Security AI,” which is implemented into the phone’s 
TONE Camera to “prevent self-portrait damage caused by 
children under the age of 18 being deceived or threatened 
to photograph their own nudity.” If the AI recognizes that 
the subject of a photo is “inappropriate,” the camera will 
lock up; and if you somehow manage to snap a photo 
before the AI kicks in, the phone won’t let the person save 
or share it. 

Additionally, a feature called “TONE Family” can be set 
to send an alert to parents whenever an inappropriate 
image is detected. According to SoraNews24, this alert 
will contain location data and a pixelated thumbnail of the 
photo in question. 

Beyond this special feature, the TONE e20 is like any 
other budget phone. It has a triple camera system on the 
back with 13MP, 12MP, and 2MP cameras, a teardrop 
notch for its front-facing camera, and pretty meager specs 
overall—exactly what you would expect of a phone that 
the company hopes to convince parents to buy for their 
teens.  

Social media reactions were mixed, as some critics 
tweeted this is just the first step down a slippery slope 
when all of our cameras are programmed to not be able to 
photograph the police cops, celebrities, or other 
copyrighted images without an extra $25 for a license 
key.  

Others point out I may take the tech-savvy youth of japan 
about a week to find a way around feature.  

The company says it has no plan to bring this phone or 
this kind of technology to the USA or Europe, but if its 
sales are good, one never knows. 

 
 

https://soranews24.com/2020/02/19/new-japanese-smartphone-prohibits-users-from-taking-naked-selfies/
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There’s Always Something Happening Around the Region! 
Below is a list of major club activities for the next several weeks from around the region.  This is only a partial list. Visit the 
aanrwest.org web site for a more complete list. Click on the club link at right to view some details about the event at the 
club’s web site. Note: These activities and dates are subject to change 

Calendar of Major Events at AANR-West Clubs March 1-30, 2020 
 
Date Event Description Host Club Club Link 
03/20/2020 DJ Dance with Oz Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
03/02/2020 Summer in March (BBQ and Bar at SR) Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com 
03/05/2020 Wii Bowling (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/06/2020 DJ Dance Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
03/06/2020 Karaoke (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/06/2020 Music by Request Dance  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
03/07/2020 Women Only: Dragonfly Ladies Gathering SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
03/07/2020 DJ Dance Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
03/07/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/08/2020 Water Volleyball (Indoor Pool) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/11/2020 Cal Park & Recreation Show, Long Beach 03/11-12 AANR-West information@aanrwest.org 
03/13/2020 Bingo (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/13/2020 Karaoke Night  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
03/14/2020 St Patrick’s Dance Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
03/14/2020 St. Patrick's Day at Olive Dell Olympian Club olympianclub@aol.com 
03/14/2020 AANR West Board Meeting De Anza Springs scna@socalnaturist.org 
03/14/2020 St Patrick’s Day Dance Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
03/14/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/14/2020 Game Day  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
03/14/2020 St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Dance Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com 
03/14/2020 St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Massage Sequoians sequoians@gmail.com 
03/14/2020 St Patty Party, Bullhead City Mohave SUN Club mohavesunclub@gmail.com 
03/14/2020 St. Patrick's Day DJ Dance Mira Vista Resort relax@miravistaresort.com 
03/15/2020 Hot Springs Trip Wasatch Naturists wasatchnaturists@gmail.com 
03/17/2020 Taco Tuesday Potluck Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
03/21/2020 DJ Dance with Dave Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
03/21/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
03/21/2020 Theme Dinner (The Lakeside Inn) Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com 
03/21/2020 Swim (family friendly) Wasatch Naturists wasatchnaturists@gmail.com 
03/28/2020 Spring Nude Bowling SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
03/28/2020 Cirque de Nude Day & Dance Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
03/28/2020 Band Dance with Little George Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
03/28/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
 

Calendar of Major Events at AANR-West Clubs April 1-30, 2020 
 
Date Event Description Host Club Club Link 
04/03/2020 DJ Dance with Barbara Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/03/2020 Music by Request Dance  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
04/04/2020 Black and White Ball Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com 
04/04/2020 Toga Dance Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/04/2020 Shuffleboard Tournament (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/04/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/07/2020 Nude Yoga (Gym) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/08/2020 Water Aerobics (Indoor Pool) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/10/2020 DJ Dance with George Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/10/2020 Karaoke Night  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
04/10/2020 3-Day Camping Weekend, Hualapais County Park Mohave SUN Club mohavesunclub@gmail.com 
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04/11/2020 Pickleball Tournament Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
04/11/2020 Easter Egg Coloring Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
04/11/2020 Everything 60s Dance Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
04/11/2020 General Membership Meeting in Corona Olympian Club olympianclub@aol.com 
04/11/2020 Band Dance with District 909 Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/11/2020 Shuffleboard Tournament (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/11/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/11/2020 Game Day  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
04/12/2020 Easter Services/ Egg Hunt Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
04/12/2020 Easter Brunch (Cactus Flower Café) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/16/2020 Wii Bowling (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/16/2020 Karaoke (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/17/2020 Band Dance with Heartless Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/17/2020 Bingo (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/18/2020 “Game On” Party SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
04/18/2020 Spring Flowers Hike to Deep Creek Hot Springs SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
04/18/2020 70’s Dance Party Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/18/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/18/2020 Spring Dance Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
04/18/2020 Toga Dance Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com 
04/19/2020 Earth Fair Booth, San Diego AANR-West information@aanrwest.org 
04/19/2020 Swim (adults only) Wasatch Naturists wasatchnaturists@gmail.com 
04/25/2020 Naked Beer Mile – Olive Dell SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
04/25/2020 Naked Beer Mile Run Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
04/25/2020 Men’s Doubles Tournament Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
04/25/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
04/25/2020 MAR Spring Cleaning Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
04/26/2020 Olive Dell 5K Nude “Burro Run” SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
04/26/2020 Bare Burro 5K Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 

Calendar of Major Events at AANR-West Clubs May 1-9, 2020 
 
Date Event Description Host Club Club Link 
05/01/2020 Music by Request Dance  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
05/02/2020 Cinco de Mayo Dance Party Glen Eden Sun Club info@gleneden.com 
05/02/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
05/02/2020 Highway Cleanup Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
05/02/2020 Disco Dance Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com 
05/02/2020 Cinco de Mayo Pool Party, Lake Havasu Mohave SUN Club mohavesunclub@gmail.com 
04/29/2020 Saline Valley Camping Trip, 4/29-5/2 SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
05/03/2020 Women's only yoga Wasatch Naturists wasatchnaturists@gmail.com 
05/08/2020 Karaoke  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
05/08/2020 High Season Happy Hour Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
05/08/2020 8:00 PM – Karaoke (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
05/09/2020 Revenge of the Nerds Pool Party SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org 
05/09/2020 Comedy Night Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com 
05/09/2020 DJ Dance (Oasis Lounge) De Anza Springs stay@deanzasprings.com 
05/09/2020 Game Day  Mountain Air Ranch marinfo@trynude.com 
 

AANR welcome all people willing to conform to its principles and standards, regardless of age, gender, 
marital status, religious beliefs, ethnic origin or sexual orientation. 
If you have questions, please contact AANR-West at informaton@aanrwest.org 
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